Please put on your letterhead.
Feel free incorporate information about your organization and your reasons for supporting.
Email a copy to Adam Capper at adam.capper@asm.ca.gov and Lisa Eisenberg at leisenberg@schoolhealthcenters.org.

<Today's Date>

The Honorable Ed Hernandez, Chair 
Senate Health Committee 
State Capitol, Room 2191
[bookmark: _GoBack]Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: AB 1130 (Gray) SUPPORT 

Dear Senator Hernandez,  

On behalf of [your organization’s Name], I am writing in support of Assembly Bill 1130 (Gray): Clinics, licensing, hours of operation. AB 1130 will allow primary care clinics that are operating on an intermittent basis the option to provide 30 hours of care per week, rather than 20 hours currently allowed by law. This bill is a simple, yet effective way to improve clinics’ ability to meet the growing need for care through a modest expansion of hours by adjusting an existing licensing provision. By increasing the number of operating hours, clinics can meet the growing need for care, especially among special populations that may not have the ability to access care in traditional full time health centers.

Many of California’s 231 school-based health centers (SBHCs) are operated on school campuses as intermittent clinics. These sites are dedicated to improving the health and academic success of children and youth by advancing health services in schools. [Please include information about your SBHC or the SBHCs in your area, if applicable.]

Children come to school every day suffering from mental health issues, poor nutrition, asthma, diabetes, and other conditions that seriously impact their ability to succeed. Even though about 9 out of 10 California children have health insurance, almost 20% of them did not have a recommended annual preventive medical visit in 2011. AB 1130 would increase the number of hours that clinics such as SBHCs are open and available to address the critical health care needs of children and their families. 

AB 1130 is an important step in increasing access to health care in California and supporting the unique work that intermittent clinics such as SBHCs provide. For these reasons, [your organization’s name] is pleased to support AB 1130.
	
Sincerely,
<Signature, Title of Individual Authorized to Represent Organization>

